Sault Naturalists Executive Meeting      April 29, 2010
Location:  Home of John Lehman, Sault Ste. Marie, Michigan
Call to order 7:40  p.m.  

Participants: Helen Hutchinson, John Lehman, Dave Euler, Don Hall, Val Walker, Gladys Walwork,  Linda Young,  Robert Cohen, Gail Andrew, and Donna Ryckman-Rooney.  

Review of past minutes.

ACTION: Naturalists should take more pictures at meetings. 

ACTION: Dave  sent the birding site information to all.  Other sites of interest are Birds in Upper Michigan and David Bell’s blog. 
Tonight’s Agenda
Program Update

The summer outings list is prepared.  
Treasurer’s Report
Gail Andrew submitted the treasurer’s report.   June 15 the GIC is up.  
Bird Checklist project: The two-sided colour copies of a checklist cost approximately 50 cents per copy from Quick copy.  The website has been added , the old logo has been changed and a disclaimer has been added to the checklist.  The idea of a tri-fold brochure was made. 
Correspondence
Nothing to report.

Other  
Budget

Expense items to pay the Audubon speaker ($100.00) ,  Tony Walker to attend the Hike Leadership training session ($50.00) and Gladys Walwork for photo copying (up to $100.00) were put to a motion.  The motion was put forth by John Lehman and seconded by Donna Ryckman-Rooney.  The motion passed.  
Helen Hutchinson put forth a motion for the club to support  a resolution sent to our club by the Kingston Field Naturalists.  Myrna Wood  is responsible for initiating the resolution, preparing the draft, lobbying regional groups for support and  speaking to the question.  The resolution opposes wind energy development within 5 km of national and provincial parks and Important Bird Areas of known migratory significance. The Ontario Nature executive will be lobbying the Ontario government to protect natural areas in which bird migrations may be threatened.  

Linda Young seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  

Robert Cohen asked if the executive knows who is studying where bird migration is for Lake Superior and if the significant Bird regions are adequately mapped and logged.  Hazards such as wind turbines, towers etc. This may be affecting bird and bat migrations.  Migrations patterns may be changing.  Who would be charting these changes?  Some suggestions were:  Bird Studies Canada, Bird Watch, Michigan Audubon, and Important Bird Areas research however it was agreed by the executive that because of the large size of the Lake Superior basin  and the International border the data collection and reporting would be difficult and pose challenging problems.  As a club we should consider our role in such concerns.  Executive members were asked to consider ways to improve information sharing and learning opportunities.
Next meeting is scheduled for the end of May.                    
